THE BATTLE OF PRESTONPANS (1745) HERITAGE TRUST

MINUTES OF 58/13 THE MEETING OF THE TRUSTEES HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4th December 2013 at 6.00pm at THE PRESTOUNGRANGE GOTHENBURG, 227-229 HIGH STREET, PRESTONPANS

PRESENT:




Gareth Bryn Jones
-
BPHT Chair



Herbert Coutts
-
BPHT Vice-Chair



Arran Johnston



Sylvia Burgess (Secretary)
APOLOGIES:



Lady Prestoungrange



Gordon Prestoungrange


Peter MacKenzie



Dorie Wilkie



Baron of Dolphinstoun



Pat O’Brien



Richard Mackenzie



Sharon Dabell



John Curtis





Mathew Wills 
-
BPHT Treasurer



John Orr


MINUTES
1
Minutes of 57/13 Meeting of the Trustees held on 7th October 2013 had been


issued to The Secretary and copies were tabled.

2
PROGRESS WITH ELC / PETITIONS / LOCATIONS



.01
ELC - AJ reported that there had been little correspondence from ELC since the past meeting and Darren Barker had therefore been seeking to clarify the Council’s current position.  It was noted that there had been some changes in staffing and responsibilities at ELC although it was thought that Tom Shearer was still responsible for liaising with the Trust.


.02
St Joseph’s -  GJ reported that he had been in discussion with the sales agents for St Joseph’s school.  It was noted that the school was for sale as a whole and was in that form too large for the Trust’s project.  It was however agreed that the Trust should continue its interest in the property, as there was a possibility that a multiple use development may be possible.


.03
Signage – AJ noted that there had been a disappointing response to the attempts to obtain funding for the new Battlesite signage, including the Gaelic translations.  It was agreed that other options might be investigated but there was some concern that the destination to be signposted, the site and pyramid, were in poor condition and required improvement.

3
2010 PETITION AND BANKTON DOOCOT:


.01 
Bankton House – The Trust was currently investigating options for taking over administration of the Bankton Doocot exhibition.  It was agreed that this should only be done if the existing exhibition can be refurbished either by ELC or as a joint venture and following review of the original Deeds or Agreement when the exhibition was installed.  It was also noted that the Trust should continue to pursue options for the refurbishment of the Bankton Gardiner Monument.

4
MOMENTUM FUNDING & £2m APPEAL:


.01
AJ reported that Darren Barker was reporting difficulty in promoting the momentum funding application with HS but was continuing to pursue the application.

5
SCHOOL VISITS 


.01
AJ reported that two bookings for schools presentations had been made for the term.  He noted that Adam Watters was keen to assist with more visits but the difficulty of funding the visits and of transport (Adam does not drive) were limiting the number that can be carried out.

6
BATTLE GAME BOARD

.01
AJ confirmed that he was continuing to attempt to recover the Trust’s Battle Game Board from Gordon Veitch, in order that it can be repaired ready for re-use and presentation.  Gordon’s ill health was, unfortunately continuing and he had moved house.  The Board was however apparently safely stored at his new property.  Attempts to recover the Board would continue and it was agreed that it should be stored at The Goth in the short term pending repair.

7
RE-ENACTMENTS ANNIVERSARY 


.01
There was further discussion on the outcome of the 2013 re-enactments and consideration of changes for 2014, including:




- Trust’s need to secure external funding from ELC;




- Opportunity to become a Homecoming 2014 partner event;




- Opportunity to obtain assistance with marketing from Visit Scotland;




- Need to form a small core of volunteers willing to assist outwith participation in the re-enactments;

  


- Opportunity to link up with QMU Media Unit.


.02
GJ noted that the demolition of the Power Station chimneys was likely to take place in Autumn 2014.  He would attend Power Station Community Liaison meetings and report once the date had been announced.

8
TAPESTRY TOUR SCHEDULE


.01
There was discussion on the exhibition of the Tapestry in 2014.  AJ reported that exhibitions had been booked for St. John’s Church in Perth (11th June to 31 July) and possibly also for New Lanark later in the year.   It was agreed that the Tapestry should if possible be put on display in preference to it being retained in storage and AJ should seek to identify alternative venues, including Aberdeen, where The Great Tapestry of Scotland was due to be exhibited in Spring 2014.


.02 
It was suggested that the Tapestry might be displayed at Cockenzie House during February and March and agreed that opportunities for this exhibition should be pursued.

9
BAYEUX WITH CREATIVE SCOTLAND SUPPORT


.01
Trustees discussed the review of the recent exhibition and events in Bayeux, which had been supported by funding from Creative Scotland.  A paper reviewing the exhibition in detail had been prepared by Fiona Johnston was circulated in advance of the meeting with volunteer’s which had been scheduled to take place immediately following the Trustee’s meeting.

10
BIENNIAL SYMPOSIUM


.01
AJ reported that he had contacted Historic Scotland asking for confirmation of a suitable date for the event.

11
TRUST’S ASSET REGISTER

.01
AJ reported that he was in the process of compiling a register of the Trust’s assets and this should be available early in the new-year.

12
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:


.01 
Tartan - AJ reported that samples of the Battle of Prestonpans tartan had been received and would be available for the next meeting.


.02
Union Flag – It was noted that there had been some queries concerning the recent display of the 1745 Union Flag on the Battle Bing and agreed that this display, marking the death and birth dates of William II, had attracted good public attention.  The campaign flag had since been re-hung.


.03
PL Insurance – AJ confirmed that he would investigate options for improved PL insurance, extending beyond the re-enactments themselves, for the 2014 event.


.04
2015 – HC suggested that AJ contact the organisers of the 2015 Edinburgh Military Tattoo with a view to marking the anniversary of the 1715 rebellion.


.05
Trustees passed on their good wishes to Gordon Prestoungrange, who had recently undergone surgery on his knee and had been unable to attend the meeting.

14 DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
The next meeting of the Trustees would be held at 6pm on 28 January 2014 to include AGM. 

